Conservation Commission

May 13, 2010

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, Wayne Elliott, Brian Mokler, Lindley Kinerk, Vice Chair John Earley, Steve Ober; Selectmen’s Representative and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 6:50 pm, Chair Crosby recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Doug Cyan, Invasive Species Coordinator, NH Department of Agriculture Markets & Food Plant Industry Division

My Cyan attended out meeting to make a presentation on Invasive species and how they are and affect Sanbornton.  Mr. Cyan brought with him, samples of garlic mustard, honey suckles (two species), burning bush, Japanese knot wood, Norway maple and Otto malive.  My Cyan provided the group with a power point presentation that included the mapping of and how they are working to control invasive growth.  My Cyan discussed ways to prevent further growth and the efforts his department is working towards for future efforts.

At 8:15 pm, the chair called the regular monthly meeting to order.  No agenda or minutes were available for review.


Chair Crosby wanted to make a special note to thank Lindley for the Sanbornton Clean-up day.  Brian asked if there were bags left to do another clean up in the fall, or to have these bags available to each commission member to hand out for cleaning up the town.  Lindley will come up with future dates and recommendations based on the clean-up day we have had.   Lindley stated she will be leaving in December for 1 year to travel abroad and will be happy to keep in touch and remain a member via email or other methods of communication.  

Brian Mokler stepped down from the board, for the purpose of this discussion, a quorum remained.


Chair Crosby stated that he has had no follow up call from the Dion’s regarding their property and or the offer the commission made for the easement.  Lindley made a motion to authorize Chair Brad Crosby to discuss with the Dion’s the offer that was made by the Conservation Commission and the process that they need to follow, and to act in the best interest of the Conservation Commission by presenting the Dion’s with future options and or the counter offer that has been discussed tonight, from the consensus of the Commission, 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.

Brain Mokler is back on the board.


Steve Ober discussed the need for volunteers to the organization NH COVERT, it is a conservation exploration group and they have a weekend training in the fall. 


A brief discussion of the squam lake science center tickets for the library took place however; Mary was not present and was charged with speaking with Cab Vinton.

Correspondence

None.

Adjourn

Brian Mokler made a motion to adjourn at 8:45pm, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary and Alternate Member

